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REQUIRED NURSING LICENSURE DISCLOSURE (RNLD) 

34 CFR 668.14(b)(32) requires all programs that prepare students for occupations requiring programmatic accreditation 
or State licensure to meet those requirements for all new program entrants (students) starting on July 1, 2024, for each 
State in which the student is located if they are not enrolled in face-to-face instruction or in a State in which a student 
attests, they intend to seek employment.  

 

Applicants enrolling in any one of FVI School of Nursing and Technology’s pre-licensure nursing 
programs must be a Florida resident prior to enrolling and must agree to remain a Florida resident 
while an actively enrolled in a pre-licensure nursing program.  

Applicants will be expected to meet the licensure requirements of Florida and seek initial licensure 
in their home state of Florida. 

The Nurse Licensing Compact (NLC) allows registered nurses, licensed practical nurses, and 
vocational nurses to get a multistate license. 

Since Florida is member of the Nursing Licensing Compact (NLN), Florida licensed nurses residing 
in the state of Florida are permitted to work in one of the 41 Nurse License Compact (NLN) States 
in addition to Florida. One you are licensed in Florida; you may apply for a multi- state license. 

As of the date of this publication, nine (9) states are not part of the Nurse Compact License 
agreement. To practice in any of these below states, you will need to independently seek licensure 
in that state: 

Alaska    Massachusetts (Application is still pending to Join NLC)      

California   Michigan 

Connecticut   Minnesota 

 District of Columbia  Nevada 

Hawaii    New York 

Illinois    Oregon 

    Pennsylvania – (Application is still pending to Join NLC)      

       Virgin Islands  

If you, as an applicant to the Nursing program plan on practicing in one of the above states, you 
must disclose this information prior to enrollment, so that the school can determine if the Nursing 
Program at FVI School of Nursing and Technology will meet the requirement of a non-participating 
state.  


